
Munson Township Board of Supervisors
Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 8:00 PM on March 16, 2020 by Chairman, Joe Willenbring.
Present
Butch Gertken, Matt Burg Clerk, Boni Behnen, Treasurer, Dick Behnen, P & Z Ad., Lynn Burg, P& Z Chair, Orville Willenbring, and P & Z member, Mike Behnen

A motion to approve the town board minutes from February 18, 2020, was made by Burg, seconded by Gertken. Carried 3-0. 

Treasurer’s Report
Income $6,228.21 Expenses $14,004.21 Balance $424,638.11. A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Gertken, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0. 

COL Fire Update
The fire district had purchased a motor for their rescue boat from In Tune Marine at a reduced cost of $1000 (In Tune Marine donated $1000).
The district has two masks and gear to handle COVID 19 calls. Richmond Fire would also be involved if help was needed. 

Road Quote 2020
Ralph’s Excavating
Blading -$105.00/ Hour
Class 5 -$9.20/Yard
Motion to accept and approve the quote for blading was made by Gertken, second by Burg. Carried 3-0.
Motion to accept and approve the quote for Class 5 was made by Burg, second Gertken. Carried 3-0.

The township had received a $400 check from the Richmond American Legion as a donation to the COL Fire District for their help with the River Lake Days booth. Check # 6746 was used to reimburse COL.
Lynn said that there is a rezoning request by Andy Leenstra for next month’s Planning and Zoning Meeting. Also, a variance and mining permit request.
Willenbring had received phone calls from residents that were upset that the county had approved a lakeshore vacation rental permit in Munson Township. The board would like to investigate requiring a permit as well to keep some control over rentals.
It was decided to change the date for the Reorganization Meeting to the same day as the Board of Adjustment Meeting. Reorg Meeting will be April 6 @ 9 AM and Board of Adjustment @10:30.
The batteries in the AED are expired. Gertken suggested that they be replaced every 2 years. Fire Chief, Dean Holthaus will take care of it and have the bill sent to the township.
Orville Willenbring will check into having the township map replaced at the town hall as it is outdated.
Burg would like to replace the weight restriction signs with permanent ones. He will get pricing.
Bartes update: Hakanson/Anderson would be willing to sign off on the as-builts provided by Schultz Engineering, but the county will not sign off on it until it is completed to their specifications. There is a May 1 deadline. 
A motion to pay bills and was made by Gertken, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0. Bills were paid in the amount of $ 18,876.37 using check numbers 6722-6746. 
A motion to pay Burg for snow plowing etc. at the town hall was made by Willenbring, second Gertken. Carried 2-0. Check #6736
A motion to have Gertken shoulder the roads was made by Burg, second by Willenbring. Carried 2-0.
At 9:15 the meeting was adjourned.
Minutes submitted by:	Boni Behnen, Clerk 
                                                                        __________________________________Chair                                                                            
                                                                           __________________________________ Clerk
                                                                           
